
 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 
Dallas    ▪    Kansas City    ▪    Baltimore    ▪    Charlotte    ▪    Denver    ▪    Indianapolis    ▪    London    ▪    Omaha   ▪    Trenton   

 

 

Actuaries and Consultants 

6600 Chase Oaks Blvd. 

Suite 150 

Plano, TX 75023 

972-850-0850 

lewisellis.com 

July 12, 2023 

 

Matthew Goodrich 

Blue Cross and Blue Shield of Vermont 

PO Box 186 

Montpelier, VT 05601 

 

Re: Blue Cross and Blue Shield of Vermont 

2024 AHP Rating Program Filing 

SERFF Tracking #: BCVT-133676244 

 

Dear Matthew Goodrich: 

 

Thank you for your submission. We request the following additional information 

regarding this filing: 

  

Questions: 

 

1. Please provide the rating impact of assuming each of the following scenarios: 

a. Hospital budgets are approved as recently submitted. 

b. Hospital budgets are approved at zero rate change for FY2024. 

c. Hospital budgets are approved at a uniform 10% unit cost increase for 

FY2024 for all facilities. 

 

To ensure that the review of your filing has been completed before statutory deadlines, 

we expect you to respond as expeditiously as possible to every objection in our letter, but 

no later than July 14, 2023.  Note that the responses can be submitted separately and do 

not have to be submitted all at the same time. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

Kevin Ruggeberg, FSA, MAAA 

Vice President and Senior Consulting Actuary 

Lewis & Ellis, Inc. 

kruggeberg@lewisellis.com 

(972)850-0850 

 


